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Subject: RE: Comment Request on EPA Draft Assessment Report for Ameren Energy's Joppa Power Station 

 
 
 
One revision to the document, then some more general comments. 
 
At several points the writer indicates that the structure is not regulated.  
Initially the report indicates the structure comes under the state's dam 
safety regulations, but then concludes that the state is not inspecting the 
structure because it is not regulating the structure.  This is incorrect.  All 
dams in Illinois are under the regulation of the dam safety rules.  Those 
rules have different levels of required activity.  The original part of this 
structure was constructed 'pre-rules' and as a Class III structure only 
requires a permit if the owner makes a significant modification, but it is 
regulated under those rules.  The addition to the structure is indicated as 
'post-rules' and should have been permitted prior to construction.  It appears 
to be a violation of our program rules.  We were unaware of the date of 
construction prior to this time, and will advise the owner of the need to 
obtain a permit. The document should be corrected with regard to the regulated 
nature of the structure.  I would be happy to discuss the program requirements 
with the writer if it will help. 
 
I concur with the inspector's assessment of condition as Fair.   
 
The observations made of the structures seem typical.  The unusual comment 
regards the lack of a control mechanism on the internal culvert.  Since any 
flow through the culvert remains controlled, it would be typical that the 
levels be allowed to self-balance to prevent avoidable overtopping of either 
cell.  This seems to be the standard for multi-cell structures in Illinois.  I 
was somewhat surprised that it merited a comment. 
 
I have not seen your Scope of Work for the inspections.  While the inspectors 
do have some professional responsibility to report dangerous conditions 
observed, even outside the scope of work, I have some concern about the 
general recommendations and opinions expressed in the inspection.  The report 
should be a summary of the observations and documentation reviewed by the 
inspector.  Design recommendations and professional preferences should not be 
provided by the inspector, especially an inspector under contract to a 
regulatory agency.  The designs to resolve identified deficiencies are the 
responsibility of the owner and his consulting engineer(s).  Since U.S. EPA 
has no adopted standards for these structures, the recommendations by the 
inspector cannot present solutions known to bring the structure into 
compliance.  I would suggest that you don't want to be prevented from 
enforcing your future regulations because the owner followed the 
'recommendations' in your inspection report.  The inspection should present a 
list of identified deficiencies, if any, and conditions that do not meet 
industry standards.  Once your rules are established, the 'Recommendations' 
section would be a 'required actions' section that you can enforce. 
 



Thanks again for the opportunity to review the draft document. 
 
Paul Mauer, Jr., P.E. 
Senior Dam Safety Engineer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Company: 
 
See attached letter from EEI dated August 4, 2010 








